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August 2020 NEWSLETTER 
 
Kevin Casper, President  
Guest were introduced. David Evans brought Bert Smith. 
Two new member were introduced: Kevin Hauer and Grant  
Heath. 

● The 200yd rifle range is complete 
○ Thanks to those that helped 

● Steve Cox was out everyday working to ensure a quality result 
● Kevin was also present to ensure the success of the project 

 
Steve Cox - Shotgun Range 
Updated the progress on the shot shotgun range 

● Roof frame is in place 
○ Roof material needs to be installed 

● Need to install trap thrower 
● Rodney said we should know in two weeks what the status of the fall trap team is 

 
Kevin & Steve - Safety 

● Kevin 200yd range greater chance to shoot over the berm 
● Suggest bore sighting - looking through the rifle barrel to align the scope with the barrel to the target  (If 

you are not familiar with the process of sighting in please contact Kevin or Steve to assign you 
someone to help you.) 

● Purchase a quality spotting scope so you aren’t tying up the range to go down to check your target. 
● Steve C. on the 200yd range rules - no pistols, 22short 

○ Kevin highest drop is about 50 inches with a 22lr  
● We do have neighbors at about one o’clock from the burm. 
● Cleaned glass out of the shotgun range so we can mow the area 
● Thanks to David Squibb for mowing the grounds 
● Restrictions on rifles; no 338 Lapua and win mags - these rounds could punch a hole in the pig 

@200yrds 
○ If someone donates steel targets suitable for high power rifles that would be ok 

 
Larry D - Treasurer's  Report 
 

Checking 

mailto:pdwildlifeaction@gmail.com


Beginning​ ​Bal. 07-01-2020 $10,417.00 

Income $     969.00 

Expenses  $       48.00 

Ending Bal. ​07-31-2020 $11,338.00 

Savings 06-30-2020  $  3,537.00 

 

Hunt Club  

Balance $ 2,576.00 

Income $    500.00 

Expenses  $       0.00 

Balance $ 3,076.00 

 

Checking Account $11,338.00 

Hunt Club $ (3,076.00) 

Balance $  8,261.00 
Amounts have been rounded off. 
 

Estimated expenses for August: 
● $615 additional insurance 
● $3,000 for site work on 200yrd range 

After these expenses we have a balance of ≈ $4,100.00 
 
Kevin recommends Florence Dirt Works - on budget and on schedule 
 
Steve C. - RSO Class 

● October 3rd we have scheduled an RSO class at St. Anthony’s Catholic Church gym 
● Five more seats are available for the class 

 
Kevin C. - National 

● National has lost significant revenue due to Covid-19  
● To offset the revenue loss National is having a four gun raffle 
● $20 for one ticket - four chances to win! 
● $100 for six tickets - 24 chances to win! 
● Each ticket buys you gets you into four raffles 
● Kevin helped with the gun selection 

 
Old Business 

● Completed one project - 200yd range 
● Next project is to complete trap house 



● Third project is to finish installing concrete pad at the firing line on the rifle range 
● Lot of work involved to dig out, leveling and laying the forms + the pour 

 
Roger Burrows - Fishing Report  

● Roger wasn’t able to give a report due to a recent health issue 
● Wet summer has left the rivers and creeks elevated so the fishing has been poor 
● He suggest saltwater fishing for sheepshead, spotted trout and flounder  
● Hire a guide if you can afford it 

 
Kevin C. - Upcoming 

● Range fee is going up from $50 to $75 
● Future Project - deal with the storage trailer and the area around it 

 
Kevin asked if any other business needed to be discussed - none was presented. 
Kevin called for a motion to adjourn the meeting. 
David E. made the motion to adjourn the meeting. 
Simon C. Seconded the motion. 
At 2:57 the meeting was adjourned 
 


